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Director’s Report December 2014 / January 2015
General
A new regulation came into place on the 9th of January which will make it a criminal offence to kill any salmon before the 1st of April in Scotland. The Cromarty Firth Fishery Boards Conservation Policy remains the same that no salmon should be killed before the 30th of June in our region.

Following the drought conditions in November, December brought a series of rapidly rising snowmelt floods.   This resulted in the trap at Loch na Croic being repeatedly closed as it was overtopped by flood waters.

Despite difficult conditions nearly 6 hundred fish were trapped.  The egg production however has been far lower than would be expected because of a dramatic change in sex ratio in the fish trapped.   The Blackwater trap has now been operating for nearly fifty years and the ratio of cocks to hens is normally around 50:50.  This year fewer than 30% of the fish trapped were female, this has resulted in a very low egg count for the hatchery of around 630,000 eggs.
Stock will have to be spread very thinly this year, although the salmon's juvenile life cycle will help compensate for a weak year class.   When egg deposition is low a higher percentage survive because of reduced competition.  Also more fish will smolt after two years rather than three, these density dependent effects help to compensate for variations in egg numbers in any one year.
January brought storms which resulted in damage to the Alness and Contin hatchery, which has now been repaired.   Access to buildings was blocked by large numbers of fallen trees which bailiffs cleared by chainsaw.

An extensive upgrade of the Contin hatchery is planned over the next two years.  A system of fiberglass troughs for egg incubation and fry hatching has been sourced by SSE.   Bailiffs dismantled the trough system at a hatchery at Inverpolly and will help with the transport and storage of troughs ready for installation in 2016.

More discussions are being held with the RAFTS / ASFB working group to progress the Wild Fishery Review process.
Projects / research
Report writing on last year's contract work and projects is well underway.  The 2014 RAFTS Invasive species grant claim has been submitted and a bid for 2015 funding prepared.
A bid has been made with Glasgow University for a Nature and Environment Research Council project to look at the effects of restoring a more natural nutrient balance to upland streams.

Field work for the Allt Graad radio-tracking project finished in early January and the collation of all the automatic listening station and hand held tracking data is underway.

Funding has been sourced through the Moray Firth Trout Initiative from Nineveh and Patagonia Trusts.  This is being matched by donations of native trees and tree guards by  the Forestry Commission to continue our programme of restoring riparian woodlands in the region this spring.
Funding for PIT tags from SSE and Marine Scotland Science will support tagging projects on the Bran and the Meig this year.

Meetings attended / consultations
RAFTS / ASFB joint working group on Wild Fishery Review

Cromarty Board Wild Fishery Review meeting

IFM Scottish Branch

Nigg Windfarm

Glasgow University project planning

IFM Forestry and Fisheries conference planning

IFM Council and Training meetings

